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University/Employee Personal Property Liability Policy 

Generally, the University is not responsible for damage to or loss of personal property or personal 

vehicles of employees.  Employees are encouraged to insure their personal property and vehicles 

through appropriate personal insurance policies.  Personal inventories should be maintained.  The 

University may reimburse an employee for personal property or personal vehicles damaged or 

destroyed on campus, through no fault of the employee, to the extent it is covered by the University’s 

insurance policy or policies or if the University is primarily negligent and responsible for the damage.  

The University may abate the amount of such reimbursement by taking into account the property’s 

attribution towards the University’s out-of-pocket deductible or insurance cap.   Employees should not 

expect such reimbursement and are encouraged to not bring personal property of significant value into 

the workplace.   


